TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

CONSERVATION-LAKE COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2014
7:00 PM

EAST HAMPTON HIGH SCHOOL CAFETERIA
MINUTES - Draft
Call to Order
Mr. Zawisza called this meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
Present:  Peter Zawisza, Allen Petell, Nancy Selavka, Wesley Jenks, Joe Carbonell, Marty Podskotch.

Absent:  Irene Curtis 

Also Present:  Public Works Director Phil Sissick
Seating of Alternates – None 
Approval of Minutes:  
October 9, 2014


Mr. Petell made a motion to approve the October 9 2014 minutes as presented, seconded by Nancy Selavka, Vote: 6/0/0, motion carried.
Communications and Liaison Reports
Public Works Director Sissick brought to the Commission an example of a marking devices for catch basins (in lieu of painting).  There are several ways of affixing (epoxy, drilling hole).  

Mr. Podskotch reported that the Clean Energy Task Force is looking for members (need more members to vote).  They meet the first Tuesday of the month in the Town Hall Meeting Room.  
Public Remarks – None 
Plan Review – None 
Old Business
Sub-Committee Report on Education
Mr. Carbonell advised that discussions at the most recent meeting surrounded the fact that Dr. George is having a tough time evaluating the Lake as the climate has changed.  The validity of the reports are in question and there are several things that must be addressed (alum application only covered half the Lake).  Since sewers were installed, water pumped goes into the system, rather than back into the land, as it did before sewers.  Dr. George stated he would rather see a hydraulic assessment of all the tributaries that come into the watershed. 
Discussions ensued regarding what is needed and how much should be allocated.   
Discussion of Requests from Town Manager Related to the Watershed

Mr. Zawisza reported Town Manager Maniscalco asked the Commission to review for possible zoning changes in the watershed, the watershed information packet, and revised project list with costs for possible upcoming STEAP grant applications, due in November.   
Advisory Panel Update 

New Business
Approval of 2015 Meeting Dates
A motion was made by Mr. Carbonell, seconded by Ms. Selavka to approve next calendar year’s calendar as presented, Vote:  6/0/0, motion carried.  
Discussion of Phosphorus Ban Ordinance 
Currently the State has a law preventing the use of phosphorus-based fertilizer with the exception of starting a new lawn.  Discussions ensued regarding the laws in place and the need for East Hampton to have a separate Ordinance.  The consensus of the group was that we did not have to draw up a separate ordinance. 

Discussion of Requests from Town Manager Related to the Watershed

Items suggested to be considered in the Zoning Regulations were generally low impact development; density of subdivisions, lot size, amount of pervious surfaces.  

Mr. Petell made a motion to forward his suggestions of low impact development to Planning and Zoning for revision to the zoning laws, seconded by Mr. Jenks, Vote:  6/0/0, motion carried.  
Mr. Maniscalco also asked for a revised list of projects and costs.  The list was forwarded to him for the Town Council meeting tonight.  Testing is being done by the high school science classes, who also chart the data.  
Public Remarks - None
Adjournment  
Mr. Podskotch made a motion at 8:40 p.m. to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Petell.  

Respectfully submitted, 

CLERK NOT PRESENT AT MEETING, TRANSCRIBED FROM DISC

Jennifer Carducci 

Recording Secretary 

